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National Thatching Straw Growers Association

Minute of the National Thatching Straw Growers Association AGM, Saturday 20th July 2013 held at the Conference Centre, John Innes Institute, Norwich Research Park, Norwich, NR4 7UH.

Meeting started at 12.45pm

Apologies: D Meek, G Kirk, R Hembrow, J Foster, N Bunce, Jonathon Cousins.

Present: C Thomas, R Foster, M Ambrose, K Dunthorne, Alan & Anthony Smith, Wes Marriot, S Letch, P Watkin.

Mike Ambrose chaired the meeting.

Minutes of last AGM 2012: Correction- C Thomas was not present at the last AGM. Apart from this the minutes were deemed correct.

Mike made an appeal to members for their crop records for 2012, he has only had a few returned.

Stephen letch to send out a separate reminder to members regarding the crop returns.

Thatching Straw Supply research project so far:

Mike ran through the English Heritage/NTSGA crop trials overview to date. The trial plots are now looking more promising after a poor growing season, these will be harvested shortly ready for labeling the threshed straw for use with the roof frames.

There was a discussion amongst the growers present on the lack of sales of thatching straw, it was concluded that the economic climate was the primary factor.

Members ideas for the running and promotion of the NTSGA:

Robert Foster thought more could be done to increase membership with new growers, he mentioned a few names that maybe interested and that application forms should be sent to them, S Letch said that some of those mentioned have now joined and that the application forms were readily accessible on the NTSGA website for those wanting to join.

Wes Marriot said that in conversations he’d had with growers that aren’t presently members, there is a certain reserve in joining due to disclosing certain sensitive information on sales of straw to thatchers and that some had difficulty in reading and writing out the forms.

The meeting agreed that perhaps it should be made more clear that the ‘sales records’ are voluntary and not a requirement of membership, and that this information is useful as archive for the NTSGA to understand trends over a long period of time and that Mike could keep this information discreetly without disclosure to other growers that might be in competition for sales.

Members could help new growers to better understand what the Association’s aims are and to help with application/crop report paperwork.

Mike to prepare and write a short summary to allay any worries that new prospective growers may have regarding the crop reports and sales records.

Paul Watkin suggested that perhaps we should not have the number acres grown mentioned with each growers details on the website and that we could have the grand total of members tons and acres grown published on the website instead. This was thought a good idea.

Mike Ambrose suggested that for NTSGA publicity we issue a statement with photos from different growers though out the regions on the success of their harvests this year.

Officers Reports:

Keith Dunthorne our webmaster did not think a ‘hits’ counter on the website would be of any benefit, he said that most enquiries through the website were about where to get straw, Keith would then point them towards the membership list. Keith also said that there has been no thatch owners asking for prices on straw.

Chris Thomas has taken over the Treasurers job half way through this year, the accounts were a bit sparse due to problems with previous record keeping for 2011/12. The closing balance to July 2013 is £13744.21, the vast majority of this sum is from English Heritage for part costs of the pilot crop trials and thatching of the roof frames, the NTSGA membership is subsidizing the costs of the pilot project, (2-3 members from the eastern region….)

The subs have generated £312.50 in the bank account.

Mike Ambrose talked through the work, publicity and progress the NTSGA has achieved to date and the importance of the crop trials that gives us credibility on a National level for promoting thatching straw.

Stephen Letch (secretary) said that we have 24 members at present across the country, with three new members this year.

Stephen talked about his part as the project officer for the pilot crop research project, thatch fire research planned by English Heritage, the publicity to be gained for new build thatch from the contract to thatch the walls of the University East Anglia ‘Enterprise Centre’ at Norwich using thatching straw, European funding in the eastern region to promote thatching materials in the BREEAM  British Research Establishment ‘Green Guide’  for promoting both new and conservation thatching for the future and the partnership with the UEA Adapt team to succeed in this venture. See previous News Letter for the details.

Election of Officers:

Treasurer                                                       Chris Thomas

Web Secretary                                               Keith Dunthorne

Secretary                                                       Stephen Letch

Vice-Chairman                                             Nigel Bunce

President and Acting Chairman                     Mike Ambrose

This election of officers was block voted after W Marriot proposed and R Foster seconded.

Meeting closed 3.45pm

Tour of the Church Farm GRU Heritage Wheat plots followed, a great deal interest was shown for the different types of wheat’s as to their suitability for thatching purposes, this is something the eastern growers participate in each year for the past 8 years or more.

One and half hours spent viewing the wheat’s with Mike talking us through them.

Stephen Letch

Hon. Secretary

